From: AMOD

Sent: Saturday, 21 January 2017 2:24 PM

**To:** 'Roushan Walsh'

Subject: RE: AM2014/300 - Award flexibility - TOIL - Pastoral and Horticulture awards

Dear Mr Walsh

Your request for an extension in relation to AM2014/300 has been granted. Please forward any submissions to <a href="mailto:amod@fwc.gov.au">amod@fwc.gov.au</a> by **4.00pm on Friday 3 February 2017.** 

# Regards Catherine Luby

From: Roushan Walsh [mailto:roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au]

**Sent:** Friday, 20 January 2017 10:31 PM

To: AMOD

Subject: FW: AM2014/300 - Award flexibility - TOIL - Pastoral and Horticulture awards

Dear Award Modernisation team

I refer to the correspondence below. I am on leave and have carriage of the matter above. I will be returning on Monday 30 January 2017 and therefore seek an extension on behalf of the AWU until Friday 3 January.

Kind regards,

#### **Roushan Walsh**

## **National Legal Officer**

## The Australian Workers' Union

Level 10, 377-383 Sussex Street, Sydney, NSW 2000

p.02 8005 3316 | f.02 8005 3300

roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au | www.awu.net.au

AWU Twitter: www.twitter.com/AWUnion





The information transmitted in this message and its attachments (if any) is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed. The message may contain intellectual property, copyright material, and confidential and/or privileged material. Any

review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon this information, by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete this e-mail and associated material from any computer and destroy any printed associated material. The intended recipient of this e-mail may only use, reproduce, disclose or distribute the information contained in this e-mail and any attached files, with the authority or permission of the sender. We do not accept liability in connection with computer virus, data corruption, delay, interruption, unauthorised access or unauthorised amendment.

From: AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au > Date: Friday, 20 January 2017 9:21 AM

To: Roushan Walsh <roushan.walsh@nat.awu.net.au>, "SMcKinnon@nff.org.au"

<<u>SMcKinnon@nff.org.au</u>>, "Kimberly Pearsall (<u>KPearsall@nff.org.au</u>)" <<u>KPearsall@nff.org.au</u>>

Subject: AM2014/300 - Award flexibility - TOIL - Pastoral and Horticulture awards

### Good morning

In the Decision issued in AM2014/300—4 yearly review of modern awards—Award flexibility on 13 December 2016 [[2016] FWCFB 7737], the Full Bench stated in paragraph 34 that 'Draft determinations will be published by the Commission shortly and all interested persons may send comments on the drafts to amod@fwc.gov.au by 4.00 pm on Wednesday 25 January 2017.'

Unfortunately there was a delay in publishing those draft determinations. They have been published on the Commission's website this morning for comment.

<u>Draft determination - Horticulture Award 2010</u>

<u>Draft determination - Pastoral Award 2010</u>

The draft determinations are based on the drafts provided by the parties on <u>7 December 2016</u> with any changes to wording highlighted in red.

If this delay in publishing causes any issues in meeting the deadline for comments of 25 January 2017, please contact us by email to <a href="mailto:amod@fwc.gov.au">amod@fwc.gov.au</a>

Regards

#### **CATHERINE LUBY**

Member Support

Fair Work Commission
Tel: 03 8656 4704
catherine.luby@fwc.gov.au

11 Exhibition St, Melbourne Victoria 3000 GPO Box 1994, Melbourne Victoria 3001

www.fwc.gov.au